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Kevin Couchis	
18 Pony Lane
St. Rose, LA  70087
April 5, 2011
St. Charles Parish Department of Planning and Zoning,

	I am writing to voice my opposition and concern on a request for a business permit at 10 Horseshoe Lane in Bar None Ranch subdivision.  The business requesting the permit is Peter Piper Plumbing.  This home is at the corner of Palomino Drive and Horseshoe Lane.  I am concerned, as well as many other homeowners who live in Bar None Ranch, about this business permit.

	I lived for many years on Horseshoe Lane.  For years I experienced an oversized work truck with a trailer in the driveway of this residence.  Years ago, the truck was accompanied by a bulldozer and backhoe hooked up behind it.  Following that, the plumbing truck was accompanied by an air compressor hooked up behind it.  There are many people in the subdivision that DO OPPOSE this ZONING ISSUE, but are not willing to speak out against it.  We are not against anyone operating a business out of their home, but DO NOT WANT TO HAVE WORK TRUCKS, EQUIPMENT, OR WORKER’S VEHICLES PARKING THERE AT ANY TIME.  There are already many vehicles parked there now on a daily basis.  There are many times when cars and/or pickup trucks park on Palomino Drive, the main thoroughfare in and out of the subdivision.  This has been going on for years, blocking the view of cars trying to pull out of Horseshoe Lane.  This is a safety hazard for both drivers and pedestrians, who are in many cases children riding their bikes.  

	At times this residence looks like a used car lot because there are so many cars parked in the driveway, front yard, and side yard on Palomino Drive.  It is just a matter of time before a vehicle pulling out of Horseshoe Lane gets hit because their vision is blocked by all of the vehicles parked in the side yard on Palomino Drive.  

	If this permit is granted, we would like to have a restriction added that there  CANNOT BE ANY WORK TRUCKS, EQUIPMENT OR WORKER’S VEHICLES PARKED THERE AT ANY TIME.  We would like the parish to STRICTLY ENFORCE this restriction as well as any other restrictions that the parish may impose.

We are just trying to protect the value of our properties.

Thanks for your support,

Kevin Couchis


